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Special Committee on Public Service Grants 
Reviewer Comment Form Workshop Minutes
January 11, 2016
1:00 p.m.

Location: City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Council Members Anna Lopez Brosche (Chair), Lori Boyer, John Crescimbeni, Sam Newby
Also: Kirk Sherman and Trista Carraher – Council Auditor’s Office; Peggy Sidman and Lawsikia Hodges – Office of General Counsel; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division; Jessica Morales – Legislative Services Division; Damian Cook and John Snyder – Intragovernmental Services Department
See the attached attendance sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting Convened: 1:00 p.m.
Chairwoman Brosche convened the meeting with a quorum present and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. The committee reviewed a draft of the PSG Reviewer Comment Form FY16/17 and suggested several refinements. Ms. Brosche noted that all six of the major topics in the PSG application form appear in at least one box on the reviewer comment form, and many appear in multiple boxes. City grants coordinator Damian Cook stated that he would be recommending several changes to new Ordinance Code Chapter 80 – Public Service Grant Council – to match the language in the Code to the language in the reviewer comment form.
The committee discussed refinements to the reviewer comment form to better define terms (such as “general administration”) and to better distinguish what aspects of the application each box on the comment form was intended to explore. The group discussed the distinction between an applicant’s ability to provide a service and its ability to manage a City grant, file the necessary paperwork in a timely manner, and evaluate the service being provided in a way that meets the City accountability standards. The group discussed the potential advantage the larger entities may have over smaller entities because of their larger staff and greater capability to capture and manage data. Training of both grant applicants and PSG Council grant reviewers will be vital so that everyone knows what is intended by the forms and what standards of review are expected.
The group discussed the penalties for non-compliance with the City’s financial reporting requirements and debated whether applicants who are currently or have been on the Council Auditor’s Office’s reporting non-compliance list multiple times should be barred from making application for PSG grants. Council Member Boyer advocated for setting a standard regarding appearances on the non-compliance list and permitting applications but requiring detailed explanations from applicants about the reason for their non-compliance status. Some agencies find themselves on the non-compliance list through no fault of their own (i.e. when federal or state government actions intervene to prevent the production of documents in a timely manner).  Council Member Crescimbeni advocated for strict rules with clear specificity and no room for staff discretion in allowing some applications and rejecting others.
Council Member Boyer suggested the need for agencies to give historical perspective on their past performance in the relevant grant area, not just presenting plans for future actions. Past performance is a relevant factor in determining program quality and likely future success.

The group discussed whether the ranking points system belong in the Ordinance Code or should be left to the discretion of the PSG Council as an annual attachment to the application form. Council Member Boyer suggested leaving the ranking points in an application attachment and allowing the PSG Council to recommend changes to the Council each year in conjunction with the presentation of the priority populations. The committee discussed and assigned point values to each of the evaluation areas.
Carlton Higginbotham of the Sulzbacher Center for the Homeless expressed concern that homeless service providers are now dealing with a larger proportion of hard core cases and therefore may have less success in the future than in the past, potentially jeopardizing their funding chances because their performance may not be as good. 
Michael Belle of L’Arche Jacksonville said that his agency has a very small staff, and expressed concern about being placed at a competitive disadvantage versus other, larger agencies that may have the luxury of a full-time evaluation and data management employee. Social service outcomes can be hard to evaluate and rank numerically (how do you measure happiness or increased self-esteem or personal growth?).

Ruth Ann Hepler of Catholic Charities advocated for having the reviewer comment sheet correspond exactly with the application form and questioned why some factors show up in multiple evaluation boxes and others only in one box. Committee members expressed a preference for allowing the evaluation sheet to be more in-depth and allowing applicants to make their case for funding in several different ways to describe their quality and performance. 

Susan Mattox of Vision is Priceless felt that the new evaluation form is a vast improvement and thanked the PSG Committee for its great work in tackling this issue and making needed improvements.

Meeting Adjourned: 2:31 p.m.

Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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